
Welca Meeting  

Sunday, January 23, 2022  

18 members present  

  

The meeting was called to order by President Sara Munson.  

The first order of business was the treasurers report given by Liz Welsh.  The current balance in Welca’s 

checking account is $5,093.37.  

A monetary request was made from the After Prom party for a donation, with any amount appreciated.  

After some discussion, a motion was made by Val Uhlir to donate $500 and 2nd by Claire Herland.  After 

some discussion, the motion carried with 1 nay vote.  Some discussion points were:  

• What other expenses do we have?  

• Does it set an expectation since in the past Welca has donated $200$250  

• Bre Berberich mentioned that St. Matthew’s has at least 15 members that are 

either a Junior or a Senior  

Next item of discussion was the future of Welca:  

Sara Munson gave an over view of what Welca is and some of the past projects that includes back packs 

for students, a funeral and wedding committee, bible study groups and fund raising for the community.   

The 2 biggest money makers are making/selling donuts and the Festival of Tables.    

Some items of discussion include:  

• The current officers do not want to continue in their current positions  

• If anyone would be willing to step up and keep Welca as is  

• Robin Bohlman mentioned that Welca should continue, and she would be 

willing to help but did not want to hold an office.  

• Julie Brorby mentioned that a while back, it was decided to not have Welca 

adhere to the by-laws of the church but rather have Welca be a more relaxed 

group, like the men’s group where they do good for the church, which also 

includes no term limits for officers.  

It was then decided by a group of young ladies, they would step forward and fill the 4 officer positions 

and continue with Welca.  A motion was made by Julie Brorby and 2nd by Liz Welsh to approve the 

following officers.  The motion carried unanimously.    

• PRESIDENT:    BRIDGET PEARSON  

• V PRESIDENT:  BRE BERBERICH  

• SECRETARY:   ANGIE MUHS  

• TREASURER:    TRINITY BOHLMAN  

  

On that positive note, the meeting was adjourned.  

Sincerely,        Claire Herland, Secretary for the day  


